
From: Chambers - Bissett C <Chambers.Bissett.c@fwc.gov.au>  
Sent: Friday, 19 March 2021 11:12 AM 
To: vcrowe@pga.org.au 
Subject: AM2021/2 - Application by Professional Golfers Association of Australia 
 

OFFICIAL 
 
Dear Ms Crowe,  
 
On 13 January 2021 the Professional Golfers Association of Australia Limited (PGA) made an 
application to the Commission to vary the Registered and Licensed Clubs Award 2020 and the 
Amusement, Events and Recreation Award 2020. The application is made under s.160 of the FW Act 
to remove ambiguity, uncertainty or correct error.  

 
Specifically the application seeks to replace the words “Golf Trainee” with the words “PGA 
Associate” wherever it appears in each of the awards. 

 
On 15 January 2021 Commissioner Bissett issued a statement and directions in relation to the 
application. The directions required the PGA to file with the Commission any submissions and 
evidence in support of its application by 5 February 2021 with any submissions opposing the 
application to be filed by 26 February 2021. 

 
Despite having made the application the PGA has failed to provide any further information to the 
Commission in relation to the application. 

 
The Commissioner would appreciate advice from the PGA as a matter of urgency if it continues to 
press the variation sought and, if so, if it intends to file any further material. 
 
Kind regards, 
 
Felix Ferris  
Associate to Commissioner Bissett 
 
Fair Work Commission 
Tel:  +61 3 8656  4530 
Fax:  +61 3 9655 0401 
chambers.bissett.c@fwc.gov.au 
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